
 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING OF 

BOARD OF ELECTRICAL  

APPEALS 
 

October 11, 2016 - 3:00 p.m. 

 

METROPOLITAN AREA BUILDING & CONSTRUCTION DEPARTMENT 

SEDGWICK COUNTY PUBLIC WORKS BUILDING 

1144 SOUTH SENECA 

BASEMENT CONFERENCE ROOM 

 

Members: Casey Belnap, Cole Hawkins, Mike Kilian, Richard “Butch” Kretchmar, Tim Lenz, Tony 

Naylor, Brad Ragland. 

 

Present:  Belnap, Hawkins, Kilian, Naylor, Ragland, Lenz,  

  

Staff Present: Chris Nordick (MABCD), Jeff Van Zandt (City of Wichita Law Dept.) 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ragland at 3:00 p.m. 

 

Board Member Kilian made a motion to approve the September 13, 2016, minutes. Board Member Naylor 

seconded the motion. The motion carried (6 – 0). 

 

The recent examination results from Prometric and ICC for electrical examinations administered by their 

offices for Metropolitan Area Building and Construction Department approved applicants were presented 

to the Board. The results were as follows:  

 

APPLICANT  APPLICANT  EXAMINATION  EXAMINATION  

NAME  NUMBER  CLASSIFICATION  RESULT  

 

Ighani, Seraj S 5460 Journeyman Electrical Fail 

Williams, Bill 4260 Elevator Electrical Fail 

Lessing, James 7438 Journeyman Electrical Fail 

 

       

    

One (1) Elevator Electrical application, and one (1) Alarm Systems Tech application were reviewed for 

approval to be administered the appropriate examinations for certification. The results were as follows:  

 

NAME  NUMBER  CLASSIFICATION  ACTION  

Bill Williams 4260 Elevator Electrical Approved (retake) 

Dustin Aipperspach 2340 Alarm Systems Tech Approved (retake)  

 

   

There was one (1) new Electrical Contractor License since September 13, 2016. 

 

COMPANY NAME  QUALIFIED PERSON 

 

S & L Electric  Richard Brown III 
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Unfinished Business 

 

Mr. Nordick Updated the Board Members of the ongoing talks between MABCD and the sign companies 

in our area. 

 

 

 

New Business  

 

Mr. Nordick presented to the Board Members, the updated versions of the elevator safety codes and 

amendments for approval. A motion was made by Board Member Naylor to approve the changes as 

written, for adoption of the A17.1, A17.3 and A18.1 elevator safety codes. Board Member Kilian 

seconded the motion. The motion was approved (6 - 0) 

 

The Board Members will begin reviewing the 2017 NEC for adoption at the November meeting. 

 

With no other business to conduct, Board Member Lenz made a motion to adjourn.  Board Member 

Belnap seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

 

 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 4:17 p.m. 


